
            College Association for Language and Literacy 

  https://www.callontario.org 

 
 
 

 
 

March 18, 2025 
 
To the CALL membership: 
 
We’re writing today with an important update about CALL’s annual 
conference. Given the extent of the cutbacks that have already taken place at 
many college campuses, and the fact that faculty members are still working 
without a new collective agreement, the Board has decided to postpone the 2025 
conference until the fall. 
 
The hope is that the current state of uncertainty will have levelled out enough by 
then for the Board, together with the Local Organizing Committee at Niagara 
College, to be able to host the conference as planned in Niagara-on-the-Lake. 
 
We debated pivoting to a virtual conference, but the consensus among board 
members has been that this year’s conference theme of “Working Together for a 
Human-Centred Approach to Teaching and Learning in Modern Contexts” is best 
suited to an in-person meeting, not least because most of us are (now more than 
ever) in need of the comradery that the CALL conference provides. 
 
Stay tuned for more information as conference plans progress. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out at info@callontario.org.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
The CALL Board of Directors 
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